County Hotel – Premises Licence 2035 – Minor Variation. 
Please describe the proposed variation(s) in detail in the box below and explain why you consider that they could not have an adverse effect on the promotion of any of the licensing objectives (See Guidance Note 1). 
The proposed variation is to update the current premises layout plans in accordance with those supplied by the applicant. The hotel is currently going through extensive refurbishment to update the internal layout of the site. 
The current licensing layout plans of the site are outdated and do not provide an accurate description of the premises. 
The proposed changes include the following: 
· Removal of the basement dining area to be replaced with a dining area on the ground floor. 
· Refurbishment of hotel reception area, to include fixed seating and reception pods. 
· Removal of bar servery to allow for more restaurant seating. 
· Removal of hotel staff accommodation from the ground floor to be moved to the basement floor. 
· Addition of a private dining space and meeting spaces on the ground floor. 
The updated plans submitted are more reflective of the proposed premises following renovations. The licensable area for the ground floor has increased slightly, but only to be reflective of the site layout. This is mitigated by the removal of the basement for licensable activities. 

All other licensable activities, hours and conditions are to remain the same. 
We have considered the proposed impact of the variation and do not consider that there will be any adverse effect on the promotion of the licensing objectives.  No further steps will be necessary to promote the licensing objectives and the existing measures will continue.

